Chippewa Valley Band Boosters

Chippewa Valley High School 18300 19 Mile Rd.

Clinton Township, MI 48038

MINUTES

September 14, 2017 7:30 PM

Call to Order

Meeting called to order at 7:32 PM

Director's Remarks

• There is a home game tomorrow and it is Middle School Night (with middle school bands from Algonquin and Wyandotte participating with our band); band kids need to be at the school by 4:30. The band will be performing the full program at tomorrow's game.

Reading of the Minutes

Minutes were read by those present and were accepted by Christina Jeffers and Tonya Coe.

Treasurer's Report

- The General Account balance as of 8/31/17 is \$52,984.38.
- Student Accounts stand at \$6,706.71.
- Tag Day totals are as follows: Friday \$1,781.49, Saturday \$4,093.82, & Sunday \$3,451.21; for a total of \$9,326.52 for a very successful 2017 Tag Day Fundraiser.
- Bob Czech, treasurer, described how to find individual student account balances to those present at the meeting (student account balance sheets are available at each booster meeting).

Regular Business

• <u>SMB Invitational</u> – Jeff and Tonya Coe are coordinating. It will be held on 10- 7-17 at Chippewa Valley. Start time for the show is 4 PM.

Help is needed for set up, ticket sales and concessions; there will be a sign up to participate shortly, with a volunteer meeting held on 10-5.

Carla Knotts is running the hospitality for the Judges.

Ads for the SMB show are being sold now. They are due next Wednesday and half of the cost of the add goes directly to your student's account. There is information about the bands and a schedule in the booklet.

Additionally, a \$30 ad gets a business card size add placed in the spring MSBOA Marching Band Competition.

• Upcoming Events-

- Cancer Awareness night is being promoted at tomorrow nights' game 9-15. The proceeds help
 the "I Believe" foundation through the Van Andel Institute. This organization is currently assisting
 Ms. Nicole Wouters, a 9th grade center, Chippewa Valley teacher and volleyball coach. All band
 students and families are encouraged to support the cause.
- Middle School Night is a busy night, with additional help given to the uniform mom's; additional help is welcome however.
- Chippewa Valley High School Homecoming will be on September 29th. The Marching Band will
 be leading the Homecoming Parade; the band will stay after school and be bussed to St. Paul of
 Tarsus where the parade begins. The band will march in their summer uniforms, and then full
 dress for the Homecoming game.
- Mr. Hoey will notify the students regarding the date and schedule of the upcoming fall MSBOA competition.
- The Senior Dinner for current marching band seniors will be held prior to the final regular season home game on 10-20. All senior families are fed and the senior is presented on the field at halftime. Chairs for the event were requested, and Carla Knotts agreed to coordinate, and Terri David and Brenda agreed to organize ordering the food.
- Waivers for the Thanksgiving Day Parade are due, Mr. Hoey will remind the students. Chippewa is the longest running consecutive Marching Band to perform there.

• Uniform Mom's Report-

- Concert Uniform fittings started today; all students need black socks/nylons and black shoes with
 their concert uniforms. Boys are required to wear a white tuxedo shirt, and girls need to wear a
 black top/shirt underneath their palazzo's. ****Jennifer and Katharina (Uniform mom's) need
 help sewing/altering the concert uniforms anyone who can help is encouraged to do so!
- We've gotten several donations of items such as: bobby pins, hair ties & socks; any other supplies would greatly be accepted.
- Jennifer and Katharina are mothers of junior band members, therefore if anyone is potentially interested in taking over the job of Uniform mom/person, please let them know and participate in upcoming events so that you may learn the job and all it entails.

Fundraisers –

- Linda K. (Ways and Means coordinator) will be sending out e mails regarding all fundraisers as they occur. The following fundraisers are being planned: Little Ceaser's Pizza Kits, Butter Braids, Sheets/Comforter sale, Candles, Pampered Chef, Marching Band stickers and tumblers, as well as a chocolate bar sale (Linda is needing individuals to help coordinate some of these fundraisers).
- Scrip Card sales are ongoing, which are a good way to easily add to student accounts; look for the e mails.
- Discount Sticker Card sales were presented by Walter Deeb, as a student account fundraiser. The
 "Peel to Save Cards" are \$20 per sheet of which \$12 goes to each individual student account. The
 cards offer discounts at Subway, Burger King, Applebee's, Dickey's, Cinnabon, Buscemi's, Logan's

Roadhouse, Noodles and Company, Chicken Shack, National Coney Island, etc. No money is required up front.

The MCGC Invitational is being held March 25, 2018, and is a big fundraiser for the band.

New York Trip –

- The first payment (not including the down payment) is due tomorrow and is \$200.00.
- Chaperones have been picked and notified.

Attendees:

Todd and Jennifer Sankiewicz, John Galvano, Sue Meyers, Sandy LaHaie, Karen Ronayne, Steve Perna, Krysta Byers, Carine Conner, Courtney McKenzie-Moore, Jeff and Sonia Kelco, Tonya and Jeff Coe, Christina Jeffers, Michelle Phinney, Sue Crego, Vicki Schembri, Yzette McGimpsen, Carla Knotts, Sheila Costandi, Roger Briddick, Kelly Hartsox, Lisa Passmore, Terri David, and Walter Deeb (presenting).

Board Members in Attendance:

Joe Urda, Bob Czech Jr., Kim Bunnell, Linda Kozianowski, Gail Cozza-Pannemann.

<u>Meeting Adjourned</u> at 8:42 PM, with motion to adjourn by Lisa Passmore and seconded by Michelle Phinney.

See the Band Schedule online at: www.cvhs-bands.com

Tim Hoey, Band Director thoey@cvs.k12.mi.us

Mike Passmore, President Michael.passmore@edwardjones.com

Bob Czech, Treasurer <u>cvhsbandtreasurer@gmail.com</u>

Kim Bunnell, Corresponding Secretary cvhsbbmail@gmail.com

Gail Pannemann, Recording Secretary scott-gailpannemann@comcast.net

Linda Kozianowski, Ways and Means lindakozy@yahoo.com

Jennifer Sankiewicz, Uniforms sankie71@gmail.com

Katharina Cole, Uniforms ksteiner@glcam.com